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The Catcher in the Rye by J.D. Salinger
The reader cheers for Holden in his teen journey to find truth among the "phonies."  
We find later that his world view is skewed. 
 — Anne Fertitta, patron services supervisor

F O R E W O R D
Who to Talk to
Cold Spring 
Dave Anderson, Branch Manager

Carrico/Fort Thomas
Morgan Lockard-Ellis, Branch Manager

Newport
Valerie Davis, Branch Manager

Alexandria
Carrie Ratterman, Branch Supervisor

Outreach Services @ Newport 
Carol Freytag, Outreach Services Coordinator

Technical Services @ Newport
Michael Gregory, Technical Services Manager

Administration @ Cold Spring
Chantelle Phillips, Director

Stephanie Class, Communications Manager

Amy Carroll, Programming and Community  
Engagement Manager

Danielle Watkins, HR Coordinator

We Suggest
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: Our “Favorite” Unreliable Narrators 
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Piranesi by Suzanna Clarke
Piranesi is a man who is wandering around "the house," which is an endless maze 
of rooms filled with statues. Piranesi loves the house and its beauty and often 
shares his findings with the only other resident of the house, "The Other." Piranesi 
and The Other are working to find what kind of secrets the house holds. As the 
book goes on, you start to realize that someone isn't telling the whole truth. 
 — Tera Stadtmiller, information services assistant

Looker by Laura Sims
The narrator of this debut novel isn't intentionally unreliable. Far from it. More 
accurately, the reader has a front row seat to her mental descent. What starts 
as a slow burn of a plot begins to subtly spiral and becomes impossible to look 
away from. The narrator did things that makes one more than cringe, and yet, I 
compulsively kept turning the page. 
 — Anonymous staff member 

The Murder of Roger Ackroyd by Agatha Christie
This classic was very controversial at the time of its publication because of the 
twist involved in the plot; some readers felt it didn't play by the rules that were 
informally set for the detective genre.
 — Beth Jacob, information services librarian

The Island of Dr. Moreau by H.G. Wells
It is the story of a man who was rescued from a shipwreck, only to be taken to an 
island where some weird things are going on. It’s heavily implied that the narrator 
has lost his mind, so you don’t know for sure if he is telling the truth or not.
 — Chay Rust, patron services supervisor

We Have Always Lived in the Castle by Shirley Jackson
This is an eerie book that follows a girl and her older sister who have a family secret 
that may not be as it first appears. I love how the author leaves hints about the 
truth throughout the story, so the reveal is both shocking and justified. It is my 
favorite work by Shirley Jackson.
 — Katherine Sallee, adult/teen services librarian

Board of Trustees Meeting
The Campbell County Public Library’s Board 
of Trustees meets at 5:30 pm on the third 
Wednesday each month. All board meetings 
are open to the public. Next meeting dates 
and locations are:
 

• Aug. 21 at Newport

• Sept. 18 at Fort Thomas

• Oct. 16 at Alexandria

• Nov. 20 at Cold Spring 
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Spotlight Series, continued from 
the cover

This year’s Spotlight Series promises musical 
numbers, unsolved cold cases and how to 
spend a perfect day in the Bluegrass State. 

All talks are on Thursdays at 7 pm at 
Bellevue’s Callahan Community Center (322 
Van Voast Ave, Bellevue, KY 41073).  Register 
for each installment at cc-pl.org/spotlight-
series-24. 

Ahead of the series, we caught up with JT 
Townsend—author of Queen City Gothic and 
Summer’s Almost Gone— via email who will 
discuss “The Haunting Case of the Bricca 
Murders” on Aug. 22. 

In writing Summer’s Almost Gone, Townsend 
was given unprecedented access to the 
Bricca case file, sifting through formerly 
sealed information that, before his book, 
hadn’t made its way to print. 

Townsend says he has been fascinated by 
the Bricca Murders ever since the news broke 
on Sept. 28, 1966, when he was 12. The 
murders came at a time when a serial killer 
dubbed the “Cincinnati Strangler” already 
had the city on high alert. Still, the question 
of who killed the Bricca family looms. 

Why does the case still stick with people 
today? “Because it was an unbelievable 
crime – hideous, unexpected, baffling,” says 
Townsend. “The victims were a workaholic 
husband, his alluring ‘former airline 

stewardess’ wife and their precocious four-
year-old daughter. Rumors of adultery started 
immediately. 

“The overtones of a sexual scandal 
dominated the investigation 58 years ago 
and still resonate today. And the child victim 
repulsed everyone – suggesting she was 
murdered because she could identify a 
killer well-known to the family. If this crime 
happened today, it would certainly be 
profiled on Dateline.”

According to Townsend, the key to writing 
Summer’s Almost Gone was obtaining the 
Bricca case file in 2014. He had already written 
a chapter on the case in 2009’s Queen City 
Gothic, but to write the book, he needed 
the file. Towsend says that 90 percent of 
that information had not yet been publicly 
released. 

“Then the challenge was putting it all in 
a chronological, narrative format,” says 
Towsend. “I also worked with a genealogist to 
track down and interview surviving witnesses 
and family members, which provided the 
personal, human angle to balance out the 
case file information.”

Patrons can expect to learn about the 
research process and the case at Aug. 22’s 
talk. Townsend bills the presentation as a 
“fascinating lecture combined with riveting 
PowerPoint imagery.” Audiences will be 
taken back to 1966, a time before modern 
computers or DNA evidence. 

“Working with typewriters, shoe leather, 
informants and rumors, we (will) watch the 
investigators slowly winnow down the list of 
suspects and began to focus on one man in 
particular,” says Townsend. 

OTHER SPOTLIGHT SERIES DATES 

Aug. 15: Sin City
 – A Musical Revue
The Sin City Minstrels will perform musical 
numbers from the musical Sin City, along 
with sharing the story of George Ratterman, 
a one-time professional footballer. Born in 
Cincinnati, Ratterman was a record-setting 
quarterback whose career ran from 1947 to 
1956, ending after a leg injury.

He went on to be elected as Campbell County 
sheriff after a bizarre campaign in which 
Ratterman was a victim of a failed blackmail 
attempt. 

Aug. 29: Perfect Day in Kentucky 
—Traveling Around Kentucky
If you’re looking to take a weekend trip before 
summer officially ends, you may just get a 
few ideas at the last installment of Spotlight 
Series!

Author Kathy Witt will return to the library to 
discuss her book, Perfect Day Kentucky: Day 
Trips, Weekend Getaways, and Other Escapes. 
Learn about the process of writing the book 
and how to spend a day in communities 
across the state. There’s even a chapter on 
Northern Kentucky!
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BOOK CLUBSBOOK CLUBS
ALL MONTH LONGALL MONTH LONG

ALEXANDRIA
Registration is required for all programs, 
unless noted.

BOOK DISCUSSIONS
Manga to Anime Club
4 pm Wednesday, Aug. 14
One Piece, Vol. 1 by Gege Akutami. Ages 13+. 
No registration is required. 

Books and Brunch Book Club
11:30 am Saturday, Aug. 17
Tomorrow, Tomorrow, and Tomorrow by 
Gabrielle Zevin. No registration is required. 

Cam’s Kids Book Club
4:30 pm Tuesday, Aug. 20
The Girl Who Heard the Music by Mahani 
Teave. Grades K-5. 

FAMILIES
Kids of all ages & their families.

Puppy Tales
4-6 pm Friday, Aug. 23
Come read a story or two to a specially trained 
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Tuesday Book Club
10 am Tuesday, Aug. 20
Spare by Prince Harry. No registration is required. 

CARRICO/
FORT THOMAS
BOOK DISCUSSIONS
Registration is required, unless noted.

Must Read Romance
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 1
Members choose books to discuss based 
on a monthly theme. August’s topic: Young 
Adult Romance – School Romance. Register 
and pick out a free romance book to keep.

Coffee & Conversation 
2 pm Wednesday, Aug. 14
Song of Solomon by Toni Morrison.
No registration
is required.  

therapy dog! Library staff will contact you to 
confirm your time slot via email. See feature 
on pg. 11. 

COLD SPRING
Registration is required for all programs, 
unless noted.

BOOK DISCUSSIONS
Cup of Crime 
7 pm Wednesday, Aug. 14
The Name of the Star by Maureen Johnson. 
No registration is required.

Homeschool Book to Movie Club
11:30 am Thursday, Aug. 15
Beezus and Ramona by Beverly Cleary. 
Register to get a free copy of the book. Ages 
8-14.

Not Another Book Club
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 15
Innocent Man by John Grisham. This club 
was formerly titled “Real Men Read” and now 
meets a week earlier. No registration is required. 

Our Staff is on a programming break. Programs and story times will resume in September.
AUGUST PROGRAMS
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Event location: Bellevue’s Callahan Community 
Center. 

Friends of the Library Book Sale
9 am-noon Thursday, Aug. 22
The Friends of the Library hosts a book sale 
from 9 am to noon on the fourth Thursday of 
the month from January through October. The 
book sale is in the Friends Room on the lower 
level of the Newport Branch. Come browse the 
great selection of books and take advantage 
of incredible prices.

Spotlight Series: The Haunting 
Case of the Bricca Family Murders
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 22 
This Spotlight Series installment is perfect 
for fans of the true crime genre. Hear from JT 
Townsend, author of Queen City Gothic, as he 
discusses a murder case that has shocked and 
mystified Cincinnatians since 1966: The Bricca 
Murders. Event location: Bellevue’s Callahan 
Community Center.

Spotlight Series:
Perfect Day in Kentucky
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 29 
Author Kathy Witt returns to the library 
Spotlight Series to discuss her book, 
Perfect Day Kentucky: Day Trips, Weekend 
Getaways, and Other Escapes. Event location: 
Bellevue’s Callahan Community Center.

ADULTS
No registration required. 

Trivia Night @ The Post
6:30 pm Tuesday, Aug. 27

Join the library to test your knowledge at 

The Post (1136 S Ft Thomas Ave.)! Play on 

your own, with your friends, or as a family. 

Individuals or teams of up to eight players 

will be challenged over five rounds with five 

questions to earn points. Each round will end 

with a special question worth double the 

points, the team with the highest score will 

win!

FAMILIES
Kids of all ages & their families.

Puppy Tales
2 pm Saturday, Aug. 17

Come read a story or two to a specially trained 
therapy dog! Sessions will be 15 minutes. 
Library staff will contact you to schedule a 
specific time. See feature on pg. 11.

NEWPORT
Registration is required for all programs, 
unless noted.

BOOK DISCUSSIONS
Registration is required, unless noted.

Newport Book Club
7 pm Tuesday, Aug. 6
The House of Eve by Sadeqa Johnson. No 
registration is required. 

Tween Book Club
4 pm Friday, Aug. 9
Aquicorn Cove by K. O’Neill. Register for a free 
copy of the book to keep. Ages 8-14. 

Challenging Reads
7 pm Tuesday, Aug. 20
Last Night at the Telegraph Club by Malinda 
Lo. No registration is required.

ADULTS
Registration is required, unless noted.

Spotlight Series:
Sin City – A Musical Revue
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 15 
The Sin City Minstrels will perform musical 
numbers from the musical Sin City, along 
with sharing the story of George Ratterman. 

Our Staff is on a programming break. Programs and story times will resume in September.

TRIVIA NIGHT @ THE POST
6:30 PM TUESDAY, AUG. 27



Signature Series: The Last 
Glory Days of Baseball with 
Keith O’Brien

The library’s Signature Series returns to the 
Carrico/Fort Thomas Branch on Friday, Sept. 
6 at 7 pm. Delve into the story of legendary 
and infamous Cincinnati Reds player Pete Rose.

Hear from Keith O’Brien, who used interviews, 
FBI interviews, court records and press 
coverage in writing his new book Charlie 
Hustle: The Rise and Fall of Pete Rose, and 
the Last Glory Days of Baseball. O’Brien— 
born and raised in Cincinnati and now living 
in New Hampshire—has authored four books, 
including Charlie Hustle. He has been a 
PEN/ESPN finalist for Literary Sportswriting, 
along with being longlisted for the Andrew 
Carnegie Medal for Excellence in Nonfiction. 

Released this spring, Charlie Hustle was an 
instant New York Times bestseller and The 
Wall Street Journal called it "comprehensive, 
compulsively readable and wholly terrific." 
The book unravels the story of Rose, who 
set the still-standing record of most hits; in 
the ‘80s, he became the focal point of one of 
Major League Baseball’s biggest scandals.
A book signing with refreshments will follow 
O’Brien’s talk. If you can’t make it in the 
evening, there will be a shorter afternoon 
sneak peek at 2 pm. Register at cc-pl.org/
signature-series.

The dog days 
of summer are 
ending; autumn 
here we come!

The library has 
a fun season 
in store, from 
lectures to 
another Book Bus 
tour.

Grab your planner 
and save these 
dates. We can’t 
wait to see you!

Banned Books Week

Celebrate Banned Books Week Sept. 22-28 
with the library! Banned Books Week was 
first launched in 1982 by the American 
Library Association in response to a surge in 
challenges to books in libraries, schools and 
bookstores. 

The annual event is celebrated across the 
book community and champions the freedom 
to read and access valuable information. 

Each branch will have a Banned Books Week 
display in September; come by and check 
one (or two! or five!) out to read. No matter 
the time of year, library staff are happy to 
recommend their own favorite banned books.

Autumn with Austen
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FALL PROGRAMMING
PREVIEW



6

We may still be in the thick of summer heat, 
but holiday shopping is right around the 
corner. Mark your calendars for the Newport 
Art Bazaar on Saturday, Nov. 9 from 11 am to 
4 pm. 

The event will be held on both floors of the 
Newport Branch. Market-goers can check out 
local vendors selling an array of items for $30 
or less!

If you’re interested in participating as a vendor, 
look out for a call-for-artists post. Send any 
questions to Cody Elliott, the Newport Branch’s 
adult/teen services programmer, at
CElliott@cc-pl.org

 Health Fair

Head to the Newport Branch on Saturday,
Nov. 2 from 10 am - 2 pm for the Health Fair. 

The fair will have opportunities to access free 
screenings and training. Take CPR classes, get 
screened at the St. Elizabeth mammogram 
van, give blood with Hoxworth, receive 
smoking cessation information and more.

Visit cc-pl.org for updated information as the 
date grows closer. 
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Promenade to the library for Autumn with 
Austen, a short series—similar to last year’s 
Shaking up Shakespeare—that will feature 
talks about Jane Austen’s timeless works. 

The Cold Spring Branch series will kick 
off with a discussion on Persuasion, as 
presented by Northern Kentucky University’s 
Dr. Andrea Gazzaniga on Thursday, Sept. 26 
from 6:30-8 pm. The first 15 to register for the 
talks will receive a copy of Persuasion
to keep. 

Check our website at cc-pl.org as we 
announce more details. 

Curbside Trick or Treat

Calling all goblins and ghouls! Curbside Trick 
or Treat is back on Saturday, Oct. 19 to the Cold 
Spring, Newport and Carrico/Fort Thomas 
branches from 6-7:30 pm. All ages can trick or 
treat from their car. 

Visit different stations for candy, a craft and a 
book. Walking is also welcome! Costumes are 
encouraged.

Stay tuned for details and other spooky 
programs happening this October.

Signature Series:
Bibelhauser Brothers

The Bibelhauser Brothers will round out this 
fall’s Signature Series lineup with a concert at
7 pm Friday, Nov. 1.

Adam and Aaron, twin brothers, will bring their 
high-energy bluegrass act to the Newport 
Branch. The duo bills their music as “an 
experience fueled by instrumental prowess, 
original songs and obscure country classics.” 

Aaron has written songs for award-winning 
bluegrass artists like Del McCoury, Balsam 
Range, Michael Cleveland and Dale Ann 
Bradley. You may also recognize him as the 
host of “Bluegrass Evolution,” a show on 
Louisville, Kentucky-based radio station
91.9 WFPK. Register. 

Newport Art Bazaar
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We’re bringing three virtual author talks to 
patrons this month in partnership with the 
Library Speakers Consortium.  This month’s 
talks will take viewers a bit everywhere, from 
space to the world of college admissions to 
under the sea. 

View the lineup below. All talks are free! 
Register at libraryc.org/ccpl/upcoming. 

Your All Access Pass Behind 
the Scenes at the Space 
Station with Smithsonian 
Curator Dr. Jennifer 
Levasseur

Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum 
Curator Dr. Jennifer Levasseur will guide you 
through the Smithsonian’s Behind the Scenes 
at the Space Station and take you on a once-
in-a-lifetime virtual tour of the International 

firsthand; her own children have dealt with 
developmental delays, learning differences, 
severe depression and anxiety. Smith’s 2023 
memoir, The Golden Ticket: A Life in College 
Admissions Essays, discusses both her 
personal and professional life. 

An Exploration of 
Friendship, Reckoning, and 
Hope with Novelist Shelby 
Van Pelt

Deep dive with New York Times bestselling 
author Shelby Van Pelt on Wednesday, Aug. 
21 at 7 pm as she talks about her novel 
Remarkably Bright Creatures. The debut novel 
follows a widow’s unlikely friendship with 
a giant Pacific octopus at the Sowell Bay 
Aquarium, where she works the night shift. 
The story also unravels answers about her 
son’s disappearance 30 years ago. 

Space Station on Wednesday, Aug. 7 at 2 pm. 
Learn about what astronauts do once they 
make it to the space station, from their day-
to-day work to job profiles to experiments 
and more. 

Redefining Success for 
Parents of Teens with Irena 
Smith, PhD

College application season is almost here; if 
you’re the parent of a teen looking toward 
college, or a teen yourself considering 
applying, this talk may be for you. Save the 
date for Thursday, Aug. 15 at 2 pm. A former 
Stanford Admissions Officer, and mother 
herself, Irena Smith, PhD will discuss healthy 
ways to approach the college application 
process with your teen. 

Smith saw the pressure parents put on 
children to gain admission to schools 

Newport & 
Cold Spring  
Renovation 
Information 

The Newport Branch is undergoing renovations! 
Thank you for your patience as we work on 
updating the branch’s flooring and elevator.

The branch will be curbside-only from July 29 
to Aug. 2 , and the lower level will be closed 
to the public starting July 29 through Sept. 8. 
The bathrooms will also undergo renovations 
in August and handicap accessible porta 

Tune in to Virtual Author
Talks this August

potties will be available at the Newport 
Branch. The Friends Room will remain open 
for the Thursday book sale on Aug. 22 from 9 
am to noon.

The Cold Spring Branch bathrooms will 
be closed due to renovations on Aug. 5; 
handicap accessible porta potties will be 
available for use.
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Friends of 
the Library 
Book Sales

The library is here for you, not just to provide 
access to our physical and digital collection 
of books, audiobooks, ebooks and other 
materials, but as a community space, study 
spot and more.

In the heat of summer, the library provides a 
free place to cool off and relax. While you’re at 
it, why not attend one of our programs? From 
author talks to crafts to clubs to game nights, 
there’s something for all ages and interests. 

Head to the Friends of the Library Book Sale 
this fall for can’t-miss deals on used books, 
DVDs, audiobooks and CDs. Save the date 
for 2024’s remaining sales:

- 9 am-noon Thursday, Aug. 22
- 9 am-5 pm Thursday-Saturday, Sept. 12-14 
- 9 am-noon Thursday, Sept. 26

The library is also a great place to study, 
meet or get work done. To view our 
meeting and study room availability, visit
cc-pl.org/meeting-study-rooms. The 
Newport, Carrico/Fort Thomas and Cold 
Spring branches all have laptops and 
desktop computers available for use; the 
Alexandria Branch has four laptops. 

Plus, you can use your computer, 
smartphone or tablet to send a printing 

- 9 am-noon Thursday, Oct. 24
- 9 am-5 pm Thursday-Saturday, Nov. 7-9. 

Held in the lower level of the Newport 
Branch in the Friends Room, prices range 
from 25 cents to $3. You can donate gently 
used items at any branch. 

Join a
Book Club!

The library offers a dozen book clubs for all 
ages and interests, whether you want to 
crack open a banned book, are a romance 
reader, thriller enthusiast or romance reader. 

There are three clubs aimed at teens/tweens 
and one for grades K-5. All four branches 

host clubs, so you can join no matter where 
you are in Campbell County!

Grab a July-December book club booklet at 
any branch or visit cc-pl.org/book-clubs to 
learn more. 

Ways to Use the Library, 
Beyond Books!

request from home to pick up at one of our 
branches. Learn more at
cc-pl.org/print-scan-fax. 

We could go on and on about the services 
we provide; whether you need technology 
training, help researching a topic or test 
proctoring, among others, the library is 
here for you. 



Hey, teachers: Back-to-
school season has arrived. 
The library is here to help 
you prepare your classroom 
for the school year ahead. 
Read on for a guide on 
library resources for 
teachers.

Teacher Cards

Along with a personal library card, educators 
can easily sign up for a Teacher Card to use 
for their classroom. You don’t have to live or 
teach in Campbell County to sign up for a 
Teacher Card; all you need is current proof of 
employment or verification of homeschool 
participation. 

Teacher Cards are available to those working 
in adult education, K-12 public/private schools, 
childcare centers and organizations for 
individuals with disabilities. 

accessed from school or home with a library 
card and its password. 

Databases include Academic Search 
Complete, EBSCO’s K-8 ebook Collection, 
Gale in Context: Opposing Viewpoints, 
TOPICsearch, Middle Search Plus, 
LearningExpress and more. You can also 
access dozens of current magazines, 
newspapers and more through the library—
both in print and digitally. 

Take a Trip to the Library!

Need to get out of the classroom? We give 
tours of our branches to school groups! 
For younger students, tours include stories 
and a tour of our collection. Older students 
are taught how to use the online catalog, 
web resources and more. Call any branch to 
schedule a visit. 

Library staff can also visit you to provide 
stories and other activities to your classroom. 
If you’re interested, request a visit a few 
weeks in advance by calling. 
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Request Books

If you’re in need of books for a project or 
assignment in your classroom, let us help 
you! With a week's notice, library staff can 
pull books, audio and visual materials for you 
to check out and use in your classroom. We 
can pull books for your students!

To place a collection request, fill out the form 
at cc-pl.org/teacher-collection-request. 

Online Resources

Do you need help giving your students a 
place to access online resources for research 
assignments? Send them our way! The library 
has over a dozen databases that can be 

Prep for a New
School Year
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Meet a Therapy Dog
at Puppy Tales

Sloan’s first dog died from an injury after 
about six years. Sloan went through a 
grieving process, and her oldest daughter 
knew something was missing. That led to 
Koda coming to live with them in 2019.

Becoming a certified therapy pet is a 
year-and-a-half long process of obedience 
training. Though she wanted Koda to be a 
therapy dog from the start, Sloan says it’s 
really not up to her as the owner.

“They have to have the right temperament,” 
says Sloan. “They have to be able to want to 
go to classes, learn the obedience and be a 
people dog.”

Koda, as history goes, took to the training 
swimmingly. Afterward, Sloan and Koda 
began visiting places like schools, nursing 
homes, community events and more—
including Campbell County Public Library!

Both the Carrico/Fort Thomas Branch and the 
Alexandria Branch host semi-regular Puppy 
Tales programs, where patrons can read a 
story or two to a specially-trained therapy 
dog. Sessions are 15 minutes. Fort Thomas 
features another pooch, Jasmine, along with 
her handler Jenney Tenney.

If you’ve ever attended one of the library’s 
Puppy Tales programs, there’s a good chance 
you’ve met Koda, an AKC-accredited therapy 
bernedoodle who loves story time.

What exactly is a therapy pet? Love on a 
Leash defines a therapy animal as a “pet that 
is trained with its owner as a team to provide 
comfort and stress relief to others in a variety 
of situations.”

Koda’s handler, Amy Sloan, says her journey 
with therapy pets began with her first dog, 
who came into her family’s life soon after they 
moved to Tennessee in 2011. They lived in a 
house near a lake; it was spring, and Sloan 
was preparing for their first big family-and-
friends gathering. Her husband went down 
to ready a boat and returned with a surprise: 
a black fluffball. After no one claimed him as 
their own, they grew attached. (Sloan and her 
family now live in Greater Cincinnati.)

“I told my husband, ‘If you let us keep him, 
I promise I will make him a therapy pet and 
give back to the community,'” recalls Sloan. 
“He found me for a reason and I didn’t go 
pick him out of the pound. It was something 
meant to be.”

The next Puppy Tales is from 2-4 pm on 
Aug. 17 at the Carrico/Fort Thomas branch. 
Register and staff will contact you to schedule 
a specific time. 

“I don’t get paid monetarily,” says Sloan, a 
former special education teacher.

“I get paid in the smiles. 
This morning, we went to 
an elementary school we’d 
never been to before. It was 
a surprise; the kids didn’t 
know we were coming… 
They squealed and were
so excited.”
The benefits of therapy depend on the 
population; for kids, it can be a special treat 
or a way to unwind from stressors. When the 
duo visits memory care units, Sloan says that 
the older adults often reminisce on happy 
times with past pets.

“If I get to give that stranger 10 minutes of 
happiness, that’s all that matters,” says Sloan.
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Cold Spring Branch
3920 Alexandria Pike
Cold Spring, KY 41076
859.781.6166 — email: csinfo@cc-pl.org

Carrico/Fort Thomas Branch
1000 Highland Avenue
Fort Thomas, KY 41075
859.572.5033 — email: ftinfo@cc-pl.org

Newport Branch
901 East Sixth Street
Newport, KY 41071
859.572.5035 — email: nwinfo@cc-pl.org

Alexandria Branch
8333 Alexandria Pike
Alexandria, KY 41001
859.572.7463 — email: alinfo@cc-pl.org

Library Express
Pick up holds and return items
Silver Grove — Firehouse
Melbourne — St. Philip Parish Center
Westside – Northern Kentucky Scholar House

Hours 
Cold Spring, Carrico/Fort Thomas and 
Newport Branches
Monday-Thursday 9 am – 9 pm
Friday  9 am – 7 pm
Saturday  9 am – 5 pm
Sunday  1 pm – 5 pm

Alexandria Branch
Monday-Friday 11 am – 7 pm
Saturday  11 am – 5 pm
Sunday    1 pm – 5 pm

The Cold Spring Branch is closed on Friday, 
Aug. 9 for inventory.

Services
Patron Services: 859-572-5041
Download books & music:
https://kyunbound.overdrive.com  
Download the library app:
www.cc-pl.org/app

Visit us online @ cc-pl.org ADA Compliance Statement
The library makes every reasonable effort to provide equal access to all patrons. Please contact 
access@cc-pl.org or call ext. 8 at your local branch at least 72 hours prior to an event to arrange
for accommodation. All facilities and meeting rooms are ADA compliant.

Kids ages five and under can sign up for 
Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library online 
or at any CCPL branch and receive a free 
age-appropriate book in the mail. The 
library is proud to offer the program 
through a partnership with local schools.
You will begin to receive books eight to 
ten weeks after you register. The books 
are absolutely free to you and yours to 
keep. Find more information at cc-pl.org/
imagination-library. 
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LOOKING 
AHEAD
Dolly Parton’s 
Imagination Library


